PACE

Richard Pousette-Dart Bibliography: Periodicals

2024

"Inner Cosmos, Outer Universe – Pace Gallery, Geneve" (exhibition review). *Martin Cid Magazine*, 28 February 2024. https://martincid.com/art/Inner-cosmos-outer-universe-pace-gallery-geneve/.

2022

Kincaid, Megan. "Richard Pousette-Dart: 1950s: Spirit and Substance" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Brookyln Rail*, 15 December 2022. https://brooklynrail.org/2023/12/artseen/Richard-Pousette-Dart-1950s-Spirit-and-Substance

Levere, Jane. "Pace Displays Paintings, Sculptures, Photos Of Abstract Expressionist Artist Richard Pousette-Dart" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Forbes*, 17 December 2022. https://www.forbes.com/sites/janelevere/2022/12/17/pace-displays-paintings-sculptures-photosof-abstract-expressionist-artist-richard-pousette-dart/?sh=13fc07db3edb

2021

Howie, Jamie. "7 Must-See Gallery Exhibitions in New York This September" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Galerie*, 17 September 2021. https://www.galeriemagazine.com/must-see-gallery-shows-september-2021/

Ine-Kimba Boyle, Christiana. "Christiana Ine-Kimba Boyle: Rewriting the Canon" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). Interview with Millie Walton. *Trebuchet*, 25 September 2021. https://www.trebuchet-magazine.com/christiana-ine-kimba-boyle-rewriting-the-canon/

Ologundudu, Folasade. "Pace Gave Its New Digital Director Christiana Ine-Kimba Boyle the Keys to Its Brick and Mortar Gallery. The Results Are Refreshing" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Artnet News*, 9 September 2021. https://news.artnet.com/opinion/christiana-ine-kimba-boyle-2006877

2020

Nonnenberg, Sheryl. "Richard Pousette-Dart's art 'explores visual possibilities' at Pace" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Palo Alto Online*, 17 November 2020. https://www.paloaltoonline.com/news/2020/11/17/richard-pousette-darts-art-explores-visual-possibilities-at-pace

2019

Da Silva, José. "Three Exhibitions to See in London This Weekend" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The Art Newspaper*, 25 January 2019. https://www.theartnewspaper.com/news/three-exhibitions-to-see-in-london-this-weekend-25-january-2019

Griffith, Phillip. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Works 1940–1992" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Brooklyn Rail*, 17 June 2019. https://brooklynrail.org/2019/06/artseen/Richard-Pousette-Dart-Works-1940-1992

"In Pictures." The Art Newspaper, 18 January 2019: 11, illustrated.

Lucie-Smith, Edward. "Richard Pousette-Dart an Elegant Affair With A Covert Past" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Artlyst*, 24 January 2019. https://www.artlyst.com/reviews/richard-pousette-dart-elegant-affair-covert-past-edward-lucie-smith/

Michalarou, Efi. "Art-Presentation: Richard Pousette-Dart, Works 1940–1992" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Dream Idea Machine*, accessed 22 January 2019. http://www.dreamideamachine.com/en/?p=44058

2018

Bickersteth, Isobel. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Beginnings exhibition review" (Kettle's Yard exhibition review). *Varsity*, 26 October 2018. https://www.varsity.co.uk/arts/16346

Da Silva, José. "'Overlooked' Pioneer of Abstract Expressionism Richard Pousette-Dart Gets First UK Show" (Kettle's Yard exhibition preview). *The Art Newspaper*, 26 February 2018. https://www.theartnewspaper.com/news/abstract-expressionism-pioneer-richard-pousette-dart-toget-first-uk-show

2017

Stern, Melissa. "An Eclectic Assortment of Collages, Cut from Context and Pasted Together" (Michael Rosenfeld Gallery exhibition review). *Hyperallergic*, 22 March 2017. https://hyperallergic.com/366995/an-eclectic-assortment-of-collages-cut-from-context-andpasted-together/

2016

Bui, Phong. "The Democracy of Touches: New Reading of Richard Pousette-Dart" (Pace Gallery and Del Deo & Barzune exhibition review). *The Brooklyn Rail*, November 2016. http://www.brooklynrail.org/2016/11/artseen/the-democracy-of-touches-a-new-reading-of-richard-pousette-dart

Halasz, Piri. "Hiding in Plain Sight: Pousette-Dart at Pace" (exhibition review). *From the Mayor's Doorstep*, 29 September 2016. http://www.pirihalasz.com/blog.htm?post=1041134

Keane, Tim. "The Eternal Returns of Richard-Pousette-Dart" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *Hyperallergic*, 7 October 2016. http://hyperallergic.com/327699/eternal-returns-richard-pousettedart/

Kroll, Jack. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Transcendental Expressionist: Jack Kroll on the Art of Richard Pousette-Dart, in 1961." *Art News*, 9 September 2016. http://www.artnews.com/2016/09/09/transcendental-expressionist-jack-kroll-on-the-art-ofrichard-pousette-dart-in-1961/

Levin, Gail. "Pousette-Dart's Light: Recollections at the 100th Anniversary of His Birth" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The East Hampton Star*, 22 September 2016. http://easthamptonstar.com/Arts/2016922/Pousette-Dart's-Light-Recollections-100th-Anniversary-His-Birth

Pálffy, Patricia and Alessandro Ruzzi. "Cosmic Force." *Dorotheum*, no.7 (March 2016): 18–19, illustrated.

Pobric, Pac. "New York Museum and Galleries Celebrate Richard Pousette-Dart Centenary." *The Art Newspaper*, 26 September 2016. http://theartnewspaper.com/news/conservation/new-york-museum-and-galleries-celebrate-richard-pousette-dart-centenary/

"Richard Pousette-Dart: Knights of Pythias." *The Brooklyn Rail*, 1 September 2016. http://www.brooklynrail.org/2016/9/verbatim/richard-pousette-dart-knights-of-pythias

2015

Wei, Lilly. "Richard Pousette-Dart, Pace" (exhibition review). Art News (February 2015): 81, illustrated.

2014

Bingaman, Brian. "Richard Pousette-Dart Abstract Art at Philadelphia Museum" (exhibition review). Daily Local, 29 September 2014. http://www.dailylocal.com/lifestyle/20140929/richard-pousettedart-abstract-art-at-philadelphia-museum

Fabbri, Anne R. "Richard Pousette-Dart at Philadelphia Museum of Art: Coming Full Circle" (exhibition review). *Broad Street Review*, 5 October 2014. http://www.broadstreetreview.com/art-architecture/richard-pousette-dart-at-philadelphia-museum-of-art

"Galleries—Chelsea: Richard Pousette-Dart" (Pace Gallery exhibition review). *The New Yorker*, 22 and 29 December 2014: 30.

Hawthorne, Christopher. "Fresh Perspective: Marmol Radziner crafts a dashingly streamlined, decidedly intimate take on indoor-outdoor living in Beverly Hills." *Architectural Digest* (February 2014): 119, illus.

Hine, Thomas. "Art: The Illumination of White: Pousette-Dart, Schofield" (Philadelphia Museum of Art exhibition review). *Philly.com*, 5 October 2014. http://www.philly.com/philly/entertainment/20141005_Art__The_illumination_of_white__Pousette-Dart__Schofield.html

Salisbury, Stephan. "Pousette-Dart – A Family of Artists in Grand Philadelphia Tradition" (Philadelphia Museum of Art exhibition review). *Philly.com*, 19 September 2014. http://articles.philly.com/2014-09-19/news/54073736_1_richard-pousette-dart-art-museum-jon

Saul, Ann. "Not Just Paper" (Philadelphia Museum of Art exhibition review). *New York Sun*, 23 September 2014. http://www.nysun.com/arts/not-just-paper/88849/

2012

Maine, Stephen. "Richard Pousette-Dart, Luhring Augustine" (exhibition review). Art in America 100, no. 2 (February 2012): 106, illustrated.

Nadelman, Cynthia. "Richard Pousette-Dart." Art News 111, no. 2 (February 2012): 104.

2011

Smith, Robert. "Richard Pousette-Dart: 'East River Studio'" (exhibition review). *The New York Times*, 18 November 2011: C28.

Somerstein, Rachel. "Artist Dossier: Richard pousette-Dart." *Art + Auction* 35, no. 4 (December 2011): 104, illustrated.

2010

Art Review of "Pousette-Dart: Predominately White Paintings" and "Robert Ryman: Variations and Improvisations" at the Phillips Collection. The Washington Post (June 6, 2010): E01.

Gopnik, Blake. "Immersion into whiteness; New shows at the Phillips display two artists' different uses of the one-color scheme." The Washington Post, June 6, 2010.

Mack, Joshua. "Richard Pousette-dart, 'Drawing- Form is a Verb'." *Time Out New York* (March 5, 2008).

Panero, James. "Gallery Chronicle: Review of Knoedler 'Drawing-Form is a Verb'." *The New Criterion* (February 2008).

Schjeldhal, Peter. "Art World: Big Bang." The New Yorker (October 18, 2010): 94-95.

Wei, Lilly. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Phillips Collection". Art News 109, no. 2 (September 2010).

Yau, John. "ArtSeen; Abstract Expressionism: A World Elsewhere." *The Brooklyn Rail* (November 2008).

2007

Cohen, David. "Galleries Offer Summer Shows." The New York Sun (July 31, 2007).

"Fire and Ice in Small Doses." The New York Sun (August 16, 2007).

Guggenheim Museum: 'Richard Pousette-Dart'." The New York Times (September 7, 2007).

Olson, Craig. "ArtSeen: Richard Pousette-Dart." The Brooklyn Rail (September 2007).

"Paintings by Richard Pousette-Dart at the Guggenheim, August 17–September 25." Antiques and the Arts(August 14, 2007). [Online].

Schjeldhal, Peter. "Critics Notebook: The Loved One." The New Yorker (September 17, 2007).

Smith, Roberta. "A Little Abstract, A Little Eccentric, And More." *The New York Times*, 17 August 2007: 25, 29–30.

Wei, Lilly. "Richard Pousette-Dart." Art News 106, no. 9 (October 2007).

2006

Cohen, David. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Drawing- Form is a Verb." *The New York Sun* (January 17, 2008).

Knight, Christopher. "Art Review: Elusive shimmers on paper: Ideas ripple through the intuitive works of Richard Pousette-Dart at LACMA's show." *Los Angeles Times*, 14 July 2006: E19.

Landfield, Ronnie. "Thoughts on Richard Pousette-Dart's 'Presences.'" *LINEA: Journal of the Art Students League of New York* 10, no.1 (Summer 2006): 4–5, illustrated.

2005

Kramer, Hilton. "Painter Pousette-Dart, An Enchanting Mystic Merged Seen, Unseen" (Knoedler & Company exhibition review). *The New York Observer*, 21 November 2005. http://observer.com/2005/11/painter-pousettedart-an-enchanting-mystic-merged-seen-unseen/

Long, Jim. "ArtSeen: Richard Pousette-Dart." The Brooklyn Rail (December 2005–January 2006).

2003

Cohen, David. "Gallery-Going." The New York Sun (September 18, 2003).

Douglas, Sarah. "What's On: New York." The Art Newspaper (September 2003).

Glueck, Grace. "Richard Pousette-Dart 'Mythic Heads and Forms'." *The New York Times* (October 3, 2003).

"Going On About Town/Galleries—Uptown: Richard Pousette-Dart." *The New Yorker* (October 6, 2003).

Kramer, Hilton. "Young Pousette-Dart, A Precocious Master, Stood on Frontier." *The New York Observer* (October 6, 2003).

Youens, Rachel. "Richard Pousette-Dart, Knoedler Gallery." The Brooklyn Rail (October 2003).

2002

French, Christopher. "The Living Edge." Art News (May 2002): 173.

Rushing, W. Jackson. "Richard Pousette-Dart 'Forever is Now,'." *Art on Paper* (March–April 2002): 52–57.

2001

Johnson, Ken. "Six American Painters and the Photograph." The New York Times (March 9, 2001).

2000

Kunitz, Daniel. "Gallery Chronicle." The New Criterion (December 2000).

Mason, Brooke. "Hanging around New York: A Monthly Guide." The Art Newspaper (October 2000).

Naves, Mario. "Starry-Eyed Paintings in a Precise Pousette-Dart Show." *The New York Observer* (November 6, 2000).

1999

Forgács, Éva. "Richard Pousette-Dart at Tasende, 16 September – 30 October." *Art Issues* (November/December 1999): 44.

Muchnic, Suzanne. "Richard Pousette-Dart, Tasende, West Hollywood." *Art News* (November 1999): 197.

1998

Chambers, Christopher. "Picks: Richard Pousette-Dart." [Review at exhibition at the Whitney Museum of American Art, New York]. NY Arts (June 1998): 39.

Gibson, Eric. "Richard Pousette Dart – Metropolitan Museum of Art, Knoedler, Zabriski" (exhibition review). *Art News* (February 1998): 115.

Kuspit, Donald B. "Relics of Transcendence" (Metropolitan Museum of Art exhibition review). Art in America (May 1998): 116–119, 136.

Plagens Peter. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Metropolitan Museum of Art." Artforum (March 1, 1998).

1997

Johnson, Ken. "Art Review: Driven By Light, And Dark." The New York Times (November 4, 1997): e3.

Kramer, Hilton. "Met Finally Recognizes Radiant Pousette-Dart." *The New York Observer* (November 17, 1997): 1, 33.

Newhall, Edith. "Retrospective: Mind's Eye, Richard Pousette-Dart." *New York Magazine* (November 17, 1997): 121.

Stevens, Mark. "Beyond Measure." New York Magazine (December 1, 1997): 114-15.

1996

Gibson, Eric. "New York: Richard Pousette-Dart Knoedler, Zabriskie." Art News (May 1996): 134.

Hagen, Charles. "Photography Review: An Abstractionist on Canvas, a Fantasist on Film." *The New York Times* (March 22, 1996).

Karmel, Pepe. "Art in Review: Richard Pousette-Dart." The New York Times (January 19, 1996): c18.

Kramer, Hilton. "Don't Blame Pousette-Dart For Twombly and Ryman." *The New York Observer* (January 22, 1996): 1, 21.

Kramer, Hilton. "Critic's Notebook: Abstract Expressions." Art & Antiques (March 1996): 140-41.

Kramer, Hilton. "Richard Pousette-Dart." Aperture (Fall 1996): 52–59.

Lifson, Ben. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Knoedler & Co." Artforum April 1996): 99.

Upshaw, Reagan. "Richard Pousette-Dart at Knoedler." Art in America (September 1996): 110.

1993

Henry, Derrick. "One Artist's Canvas is Another's Music." [Discussion of David Ott's Music of the Canvas, a twenty-five-minute piece inspired by Pousette-Dart]. Atlanta Constitution (January 6, 1993), section b: 8.

1992

Burchard, Hank. "Art Surviving Darts of Time." Washington Post (January 31, 1992), section ww: 48.

"Died, Richard Pousette-Dart (painter)." Time Magazine (November 9, 1992).

Kimmelman, Michael. "Richard Pousette-Dart, 76, Dies; An Early Abstract Expressionist." *The New York Times* (October 27, 1992).

Kramer, Hilton. "The Antithesis of Tradition: An Artist without Angst." *The New York Times* (November 8, 1992), section 2: 35.

Richard, Paul. "The Solitary Visions of Richard Pousette-Dart." *Washington Post* (February 9, 1992), section G: 1.

1991

Calhoon, Sharon. New Art Examiner (February 1991): 44-45.

Colby, Joy Hakanson. "DIA Retrospective Gets in Touch with Pousette-Dart's Creativity." *Detroit News* (February 8, 1991), section c: 4.

Etra, Jon. "Family Ties." Art News (May 1991) : 128-33.

Pacheco, Patrick. "Point Counterpoint: Five American Painters Discuss the Relevance and Influence of George Seurat's Work Today." *Art and Antiques* (October 1991): 70–75.

Robertson, Jean. Review of retrospective exhibition at the Indianapolis Museum of Art, 1990. Artforum (May 1991): 150–51.

Rose, Barbara "Richard Pousette-Dart: Expression in Paint." Journal of Art (March 1991): 50–52.

Rushing, W. Jackson. Pousette-Dart's Spirit-Object." Art Journal (Summer 1991): 72-75.

Yellin, Deborah. Review of exhibition at ACA Galleries, New York. Art News (February 1991): 134-35.

1990

Calhoon, Sharon. Review of retrospective exhibition at the Indianapolis Museum of Art, 1990.

Gibson, Eric. "Saturated with Color: A Primer on an Outsider." [Review of retrospective exhibition at the Indianapolis Museum of Art, 1990] Washington Times (October 24, 1990), section e: 1.

Hughes, Robert. "Seeing the Far in the Near." [Review of retrospective exhibition at the Indianapolis Museum of Art, 1990]. Time (November 12, 1990): 100.

Johnson, Ken. "Richard Pousette-Dart at Marisa Del Re" (exhibition review). Art in America 78, no. 11 (November 1990): 196–97.

Kimmelman, Michael. Review of exhibition at ACA Galleries, *The New York Times* (November 9, 1990, section c: 26.

Kramer, Hilton. "Pioneer of New York School Merits Full Retrospective." New York Observer, November 12, 1990: 19.

"Seeing the far in the near: a Midwest show reassesses the underknown Richard Pousette-Dart (abstract expressionist artist)." *Time Magazine* (November 12, 1990).

1988

Lader, Melvin P. "David Porter's Personal Statement: A Painting Prophecy, 1950." Archives of American Art Journal (November 1, 1988): 17–25.

"New Myths for Old: Redefining Abstract Expressionism." [Editor's statement] Art Journal (Fall 1988): 171–73.

Oberhuber, Konrad. "Das Geistige in der Kunst und das Wirken Rudolf Steiners." *Das Geistige in der Kunst,* 1988.

Polcari, Stephen. "Adolph Gottlieb's Allegorical Epic of World War II." Art Journal (Fall 1988): 202-7.

1987

Expressionism." Art and Antiques (December 1987): 105-6.

Higgins, Judith. "Pousette-Dart's Windows into the Unknowing." Art News (January 1987): 109–16.

Kramer, Hilton. "Seesawing Reputations: A Generation of Curators Rewrites the History of Abstract Expressionism." *Art and Antiques* (December 1987): 105–6.

1986

Raynor, Vivien. "Art: Pousette-Dart's Recent Paintings on Display." *The New York Times* (May 16, 1986): c28.

1985

Turner, Elisa. "Richard Pousette-Dart." Art News (September 1985): 121.

1984

Harris, Susan A.. "Richard Pousette-Dart" (Marisa del Re exhibition review). *Arts Magazine* (January 1984): 50–51, illustrated.

1983

"Abstract Impressionists." Detroit Free Press (November 6, 1983): 8b.

Richard Pousette-Dart." Arts Magazine (January 1984): 50.

1982

Kuspit, Donald B. "Pousette-Dart in Black and White." Art in America (February 1982): 126-28.

Silverthorne, Jeanne. "Review." Artforum (January 1982): 76.

1981

Baro, Gene. "New York Latter." Art International (March/April 1982): 104.

Cavaliere, Barbara. "Review of Exhibition at Marisa del Re Gallery." *Flash Art* (December 1981/January 1982): 54.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Pousette-Dart's Abstract Expressionism." *The New York Times* (October 9, 1981), section c: 23.

Kramer, Hilton. "A Year of Treasures, Revisions, and Trends." *The New York Times* (December 27, 1981), section 2: 27.

Sawin, Martica. "Pousette-Dart's New Work in Black and White." *Arts Magazine* (October 1981): 154–56.

1980

Levin, Gail. "Richard Pousette-Dart's Emergence as all Abstract Expressionist." *Arts Magazine* (March 1980): 125–29.

1979

Levin, Gail. "Richard Pousette-Dart's Painting and Sculpture: Form, Poetry and Significance." [Lecture delivered at the University of Virginia, Charlottesville, October 13, 1979].

1978

Friedman, B.H. "'The Irascibles': A Split Second in Art History." *Arts Magazine* (September 1978): 96–102.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: An Abstract Study in White." The New York Times (April 7, 1978), section c: 18.

Kramer, Hilton. "Making Vivid the Spirit of the New York School." *The New York Times* (April 16, 1978), section 2: 26.

Kramer, Hilton. "Key Period in U.S. Art on View" (Herbert F. Johnson Museum of Art exhibition review). *The Sun*, 16 April 1978: D6.

Luchak, Joanne. "Richard Pousette-Dart." Arts Magazine (June 1978): 33

1977

Alloway, Lawrence. "Art." The Nation (February 15, 1975): 188-89.

1976

Ellenzweig, Allen. "Arts Magazine Reviews." Arts Magazine (June 1976): 28.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Pousette-Dart Paintings Glow with Color, Light." *The New York Times* (April 10, 1976): 17.

1975

Lippard, Lucy R. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Toward an Invisible Center." *Artforum* 13 (January 1975): 51–53.

1974

Alloway, Lawrence. "The View from the 20th Century." Artforum (January 1974): 1, 4–45.

Frankenstein, Alfred. "Richard Pousette- Dart." San Francisco Chronicle (January 28, 1974) Art section : 33.

Genauer, Emily. "Richard Pousette-Dart." The New York Post (November 16, 1974): 14.

Kramer, Hilton. "Pousette-Dart: The Case of the Odd Man Out." *The New York Times* (November 17, 1974), section 2k: 37.

Ratcliff, Carter. "Concerning the Spiritual in Pousette-Dart." *Art in America* 62, no. 6 (November– December 1974): 89–91.

Sawin, Martica. "Transcending Shape: Richard Pousette-Dart." *Arts Magazine* (November 1974): 58–59.

1972

Ratcliff, Carter. "The Whitney Annual, Part I." Artforum (April 1972): 28-32.

1970

Baker, Kenneth. "Wistful 'Presences.'" *The Christian Science Monitor* [*New England edition*] (January 26, 1970): 6.

"Boston." Artforum (April 1970): 92.

Giuliano, Charles. "Pousette-Dart: Exploring Mystery." *Boston After Dark* (January 21–28, 1970): cover, 11.

Kramer, Hilton. "Episodes From the Sixties." Art in America (January/February 1970): 56-61.

1969

Canaday, John. "About the New American Art: The First Generation Out of Many, One Sort Of." *The New York Times* (June 22, 1969), section 2: D31.

Glueck, Grace. "Deflecting Henry's Show." *The New York Times* (October 19, 1969), section 2: 28. [Includes artist's statement].

Kramer, Hilton. "Can We Place Them with Matisse and Brancusi?" *The New York Times* (June 22, 1969), section 2: d31.

McCue, Geroge. "Pousette-Dart Exhibit Opens at Washington U." *Saint Louis Post-Dispatch* (October 6, 1969), editorials section : 3b.

"Richard Pousette-Dart: Presences." *Munson-Williams-Proctor Arts Institute Bulletin* (December 1969): 1–2. [Includes artist's statement].

1968

Siegel, Jeanne. "In the Galleries." Arts Magazine (December 1967/January 1968): 63.

1967

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Spirit and Substance." The New York Times (November 18, 1967): 31.

Perreault, John. "Yankee Vedanta." Art News (November 1967): 54–55, 74–75.

Willard, Charlotte. "Space Age Forms." New York Post (December 2, 1967), section 2: 14.

1965

"The Johnson Collection." Arts Magazine (April 1965): 24.

Leider, Philip. "The New York School in Los Angeles." *Artforum* 4, no. 1 (September 1965): 12, illustrated.

Lippard, Lucy R. "New York Letter." Art International (February 1965): 38–39.

Newman, Barnett. "The New York School Question." Interview by Neil A. Levine. *Art News* 64, no. 5 (September 1965): 41, illustrated.

Raynor, Vivien. "Profile: Pousette-Dart." Arts Magazine (January 1965): 33-39.

1964

"A Portfolio of Recent Paintings." *in New York: The Art World. Ed. James R. Mellow. Arts Magazine Yearbook 7* (1964): 64–65.

Edgar, Natalie. "Reviews and Previews: Pousette-Dart." Art News 13, no.8 (December 1964): 15.

Kramer, Hilton. "A Clearer View of the Iceberg." Art in America (February 1964): 121, 123-24.

Kramer, Hilton. "A Modish Revision of History." *The New York Times* (October 19, 1964), section 2: 29–30.

Preston, Stuart. "On-Beats and Off-Beats: 'Matter Paintings'." *The New York Times* (November 29, 1964).

"The Galleries-A Critical Guide." The New York Herald Tribune (November 28, 1964): section 2: 31x.

Willard, Charlotte. "In the Art Galleries." *New York Post* (November 29, 1964), section 2: 14. [Includes artist's statement].

1963

Adlow, Dorothy. "Pousette-Dart." The Christian Science Monitor (July 15, 1963).

"An Exhibit Opens in New York." The Sunday Independent [Suffern, NY] (April 21, 1963): 16.

"At Whitney: Pousette-Dart Opens April 17." *The Middletown Times Herald Record* [New York] (February 23, 1963): 9.

Campbell, Lawrence. "Pousette-Dart: Circles and Cycles." *Art News* 62, no. 3, (May 1963): 42–45, 56–57.

Genauer, Emily. "Exhibit of an Untaught Genius." The New York Herald Tribune (April 17, 1963): 15.

Kramer, Hilton. "Art: Paintings of Richard Pousette-Dart at the Whitney Museum." *The Nation* (May 18, 1963): 428–29.

Preston, Stuart. "Art: Pousette-Dart Show." The New York Times (April 17, 1963): 38.

"Science with Love." Newsweek (May 20, 1963): 98.

1962

Sawin. Martica"In the Galleries." *Arts Magazine* (April 1962): 58. **1961**

Burrows, Carlyse. "A Fresh Minguzzi." The New York Herald Tribune (April 16, 1961), section 4: 21.

Frankfurter, Alfred. "In Search of Art History at the Carnegie." Art News (December 1961): 28, 49.

Hess, Thomas B. "Collage as an Historical Method." Art News (November 1961): 30–33, 69–71.

Kroll, Jack. "Richard Pousette-Dart: Transcendental Expressionist." Art News (April 1961): 32-35, 56.

Raynor, Vivien. "In the Galleries: Pousette-Dart." Arts Magazine (April 1961): 53.

1959

Adlow, Dorothy. [Untitled article]. The Christian Science Monitor (January 13, 1959): 8.

"Our Watercolors and Some English." The New York Herald Tribune (April 5, 1959), section 4:6.

Sawin, Martica. "New York Letter." Art International (1959): 48-50.

Sawin, Martica. "Richard Pousette-Dart." Arts Magazine Yearbook 3 [Paris/New York] (1959): 144-47.

Schuyler, James. "Exhibition at Parsons" (exhibition review). Art News 58, no. 4 (May 1959): 15.

Tillim, Sidney. "In the Galleries Richard Pousette-Dart" (exhibition review). *Arts Magazine* 33, no. 8 (May 1959): 55.

1958

Adlow, Dorothy. "Pousette-Dart." The Christian Science Monitor (March 28, 1958): 12.

"Human Image in Abstraction." *Time* (August 11, 1958): 48.

Porter, Fairfield. "Reviews and Previews: Pousette-Dart." Art News (April 1958): 13.

Sawin, Martica. "In the Galleries." Arts Magazine (April 1958): 58.

1957

Greenberg, Clement. "New York Painting Only Yesterday." Art News (Summer 1957): 58-59, 84-86.

1956

Hess, Thomas B. "Mutt Furioso." Art News (December 1956): 22–25, 64–65.

1955

Gage, Otis. "Four Artists As Jewelers." Craft Horizons (May/June 1955): 14-17.

George, Laverne. "In the Galleries." Arts Magazine (November 1955): 55.

Hess, Thomas B. "Mixed Pickings from Ten Fat Years." Art News (Summer 1955): 36–39, 77-78.

"How a Photographer Paints, Candid Shots by the Editors." Photography (January 1954): 34.

Judge, Jacquelyn. "Portraits: More than a Likeness." *Modern Photography* (November 1955): 64–68, 120, 122.

1954

Bennett, Edna. "Pousette-Dart, Modern Painter with a Camera." *Photography* (January 1954): 44–49, 212.

1953

Ashton, Dore. "Effluvia." The Art Digest (April 1, 1953): 18-19.

Devree, Howard. "By Contemporaries." The New York Times (March 15, 1953), section 2:8x

Devree, Howard. "Round-up and Solo." The New York Times (October 18, 1953), section 2: 9x.

Guest, Barbara. "Pousette-Dart." Art News (April 1953): 38.

Raynor, Vivien. "In the Galleries." Arts Magazine (September 1963): 56-57.

1952

McBride, Henry. "It's Called Expressionism." Art News (May 1952): 26-28, 63.

Rosenberg, Harold. "The American Action Painters." Art News (December 1952): 34-36, 55-56.

1951

Ashton, Dore. "Fifty-Seventh Street in Review." The Art Digest (October 1, 1951): 18.

Campbell, Lawrence. "Reviews and Previews." Art News (January 1951): 47.

Farber, Manny. "Art" (Batty Parsons exhibition review). The Nation, 13 October 1951: 313-4.

Fitzsimmons, James. "Pousette-Dart." The Art Digest (February 1, 1951): 18.

Genauer, Emily. "Art Exhibition Notes." The New York Herald Tribune (September 28, 1951): 19.

Goodnough, Robert. "Pousette-Dart," Art News (November 1951): 47.

Louchheim, Aline B. *"Betty Parsons: Her Gallery, Her Influence."* Vogue (October 1951): 150–51, 194–97.

Preston, Stuart. "Wide Freedom for Artist." The New York Times (January 19, 1951): 23.

Preston, Stuart. "European Moderns." The New York Times (September 30, 1951), section 2: 9x.

"Spontaneous Kaleidoscopes." Look (October 9, 1951): 96-98. [Includes artist's poem].

"The Betty Parsons Gallery." Vogue (October 1951): 150-151, 194-97.

"The Metropolitan and Modern Art." *Life* (January 15, 1951): 34–38.

1950

Breuning, Margaret. "Pousette-Dart's Natural Flamboyance." The Art Digest (April 1, 1950): 21.

Burrows, Carlyse. "Significant Modern Works in Museum Accession Show." *The New York Herald Tribune* (July 30, 1950), section 5: 4.

Hess, Thomas B. "Reviews and Previews." Art News (May 1950): 52, 54.

1949

de Kooning, Elaine. "Reviews and Previews." Art News (March 1949): 46.

Lowengrund, Margaret. "Surface Manipulations." The Art Digest (March 15, 1949): 15.

Preston, Stuart. "By Group and Singly." The New York Times (March 13, 1949), section 2: 8x.

1948

Beckley, Paul. "Art Exhibition Notes." The New York Herald Tribune (March 30, 1948): 23.

Browne"The Modern and the Ancient." New York Star (November 19, 1948), pleasure section: 8.

Carlson, Helen. "Traditional Art and Abstractions." The New York Sun (April 2, 1948): 31.

Hunter, Sam. "A Group and Singly." The New York Times (April 4, 1948), section 2: XII.

Lansford, Alonzo. "Fifty-Seventh Street in Review." The Art Digest (April 15, 1948): 20-21.

"Roundtable on Modern Art." *Life* (October 11, 1948).

"The Sublime is Now." *Tiger's Eye* (December 15, 1948).

"They're Welcome as Flowers in Spring-Annual Show at Legion of Honor." *The Christian Science Monitor* (January 3, 1948): 6.

1947

Cohlentz, Gaston. "In the Art Galleries." The New York Herald Tribune (March 9, 1947), section 5: 5.

Devree, Howard. "Diverse New Shows." *The New York Times* (March 9, 1947), section 2: 7x. [Includes artist's statement].

Lansford, Alonzo. "Fifty-Seventh Street in Review." The Art Digest (March 15, 1947): 18.

Lansford, Alonzo. "Reviews and Previews." Art News (March 1947): 43, 46.

1946

"Brass Talisman." Harper's Bazaar (December 1946): 293.

Devree, Howard. "One by One: Old and New." The New York Times (May 26, 1946), section 2: 6.

Merrill, Alison. "Gallery Notes." The New York Herald Tribune (December 8, 1946), section 5:10.

"Reviews and Previews." Art News (June 1946): 49

"Reviews and Previews." Art News (December 1946): 53.

1945

Devree, Howard. "Along Gallery Row." The New York Times (January 7, 1945), section 2: 8x.

Greenberg, Clement. "Review of Problem for Critics." The Nation (June 9, 1945).

"In the Abstract." The New York Herald Tribune (January 21, 1945), section 4:7.

McBride, Henry. "Attractions in the Galleries." The New York Sun (January 6, 1945): 9.

Pearson, Ralph M. "A Modern Viewpoint." The Art Digest (April 15, 1945): 29.

1944

Devree, Howard. "From a Reviewer's Notebook." *The New York Times* (October 17, 1943), section 2: 8x.

Greenberg, Clement. "Review of a Group Exhibition at the Art of This Century Gallery." *The Nation* (May 27, 1944).

1943

Riley, Maude. "The Tactile Approach." The Art Digest (November 1, 1943): 21.

"The Passing Shows." Art News (November 1–14, 1943): 23.

1941

Burrows, Carlyse. "Directions Shown in Pittsburgh." *The New York Herald Tribune* (October 26, 1941), section 6: 8.

Kruze, A.Z. "At the Art Galleries." *Brooklyn Eagle* (October 26, 1941), section e: 6.